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A
fter false starts in February, March and April, I think Spring is

Here!  I’m never quite sure whether I prefer spring or

fall…they are both great…one a time of renewal, the other of

fading slowly to conclusion…and both are most enjoyable.  But…with

so many Associations events to report about, I had best move on.

May 15, 16, 17 is our annual Garage Sale Weekend and if you

are going to participate you need to register by May 4, on line or with

Gene or Raquel.  See the notice elsewhere in this Newsletter for com-

plete details…but you have no time to waste to get on the list…even

though you still have time to get your goodies organized.

Marty Myers and Trilety Wade met with neighbors from the

Aksarben/Elmwood and Elmwood Park N. A’s. to make plans to col-

laborate on a once a month clean-up in Elmwood Park and stream.

Each Association is to be responsible for one month with

Dundee/Memorial Park sponsoring the May 9 work day.  Volunteers

are asked to be present from 9 to 11 am on that date.  Contact Marty at

556-2513, myers5107@cox.net, or Trilety at 289-4714, trilety@hot-

mail.com, with questions or see the Association web site,

www.dundee-memorialpark.org, for additional information.

Speaking of the DMPA website, Bill Kelly has added a new

page to the site with its own navigation link called ‘useful links’ on the

left side bar.  Click on ‘useful links’ and discover many useful links

and phone numbers, including the Omaha Police Department

Neighborhood Watch guidelines, the Nebraska State Patrol sex offend-

er registry and the Mayor’s Hot Line.  

May 16 marks the return of another traditional Dundee event,

“Spring Fling”. The Dundee Merchants have put together what

appears to be a fun family event with kids rides, a hot dog booth, face

painters, balloons, a cookie decorating contest from 3 to 5 pm, The

Omaha Mounted Patrol, a fire truck and ambulance available for tours,

along with food vendors, a bingo tent, a beer garden and an amateur

cooking contest with Protein, Side Dish and Dessert divisions (char-

coal and wood fired devices only).  The music is to conclude at 11 pm

with the beer garden closing at 11:30 pm.  New this year will be the

election of ‘The Mayor of Dundee’.  In the days leading up to “Spring

Fling” you will be able to find, in many Dundee business establish-

ments, cardboard boxes and glass jars with ballots for the election.

You will be able to “buy your, his or her way into office.”  Each vote

costs $1.00 with the winning candidate being named the Grand

Marshall of the Dundee Day Parade.  Anyone of any age, sex, hair

color, disposition, shoe size, etc. (need not be human) is eligible to be 
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Perhaps you’re new to the neighborhood. Maybe we just haven’t had the 

opportunity to meet. Either way, we’d love to make your acquaintance. And if

you just so happen to be in the market for a new bank, we’d be pleased to

introduce you to our unique

brand of neighborhood 

banking. Served up with free

smiles and a free apple.

howdee

50th and Underwood dundeebanking.com

who wants some friendly 
neighborhood banking?



a candidate.  As they say in Chicago, Vote Early and Vote

Often …but here it’s legal!!!  See you at the “Fling”.

DMPA will conduct the annual Clean-up Day,

often referred to as ‘Dumpster Day’, on June 6.  As has

been true for several years, the dumpsters will be located

in the parking lot east of Brownell-Talbot School on

Underwood Avenue.  There will also be drop-off points to

recycle electronics and metals.  Full details may be found

in a notice elsewhere in this Newsletter.  As was

announced previously, June 6 is also the date for the ded-

ication of the new sculpture in the Memorial Park Rose

Garden. The sculpture, “Ascension”, by Lincoln artist

Jake Balcom, was commissioned by the Association in

partnership with an anonymous donor and will be dedi-

cated in a brief ceremony at 10 AM that day.  Please come

and be a part of this gifting ceremony by the Association

to Omaha’s signature park.  Finally, you need to be aware

that June 6 is also the date for Mayor Fahey’s Concert in

the Park which will take place during the late afternoon

and evening, the exact time as yet, unannounced.  As is

usual for these concerts, certain neighborhood streets will

be one way for the day, beginning at 8:00 AM.

Underwood Avenue will remain two-way and, therefore,

this activity should not interfere with depositing trash and

recyclables at Brownell-Talbot. 

Let me close with several brief reminders about

future events.  Check the progress of the flower baskets

by going to the Indian Creek Nursery web site, www.indi-

ancreeknursery.com, and click on ‘Dundee Baskets’.

After you have looked at the baskets you might next call

Dan Rock, 558-4913, to volunteer for the basket watering

crew.  Spring is the beginning of the block party season;

call B. J. Reed, 556-5509, to sign up for the free use of

our street barricades to help keep you picnic safe.  If you

are thinking of selling used books at the garage sale in

May, please save those books for a donation to the

Library Book Sale to be held on ‘Dundee Day’ in August.

You are asked to drop the books at Dundee Bank. And

remember that all proceeds from the sale go to the

Sorensen Branch of the Omaha Public Library.

The program for the May Association meeting

will feature Scott Farrington, owner of Indian Creek

Nursery.  As is traditional at our May meeting, Scott will

entertain us by showing new varieties of annuals and

perennials to beautify our lawns and gardens.  Remember,

this is our last meeting until September.

CALENDAR ALERT 1: Tuesday, May 12, is ELEC-

TION DAY.  Please take the time to darken two ovals that

day, one to vote for a City Council candidate and one to

vote for a Mayoral candidate. No one is too busy to

ignore this important civic duty.  The 18% of registered

voters, city wide, who took the few minutes necessary to

participate in the primary election is an absolute disgrace.

This election is too important to the maintenance and

growth of our city for any citizen to take a pass.  Let’s all

help to rectify the April disaster by VOTING on MAY 12.

CALENDAR ALERT 2: Watch summer issues of this

Newsletter for information about an Association wide

picnic the DMPA Board is planning to hold in September.

See you all on May 11th.

Bob Welk
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President’s  Message Continued from front page.

Reminders ...
Garage Sale Weekend -- May 15, 16 & 17th
Spring Fling in Dundee --May 16th
Clean Up Day -- June 6th
Sculpture Dedication -- June 6th 
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T H E   O R T H O D O N T I C   G R O U P P.C.

TIMOTHY J. SHEEHAN, D.D.S., M.S.
PRACTICE LIMITED TO ORTHODONTICS

119 NORTH 51ST STREET, SUITE 400 OMAHA, NEBRASKA 68132  (402) 558-0035
www.theorthodonticgroup.com

Friday, Saturday, Sunday
May 15th, 16th, 17th 

Deadline: Monday, May 4th 
SIGN UP ONLINE:

www.dundee-memorialpark.org

Feel free to contact either;

Raquel Ahlvers
Raquel.ahlvers@cbshome.com
#301-7653

Gene Ray
tarpcloth@vineyardpainters.com
#208-9127

It’s that time again...

Gigantic Gigantic 

Garage SaleGarage Sale

•Official 2009 DMPA Yard Sign
•Flyers of other Advertised Sales
•A Chance to Clean out a Closet
•Make a little money… Make A LOT of MONEY$$$$

•Donate your Money
•Meet your Neighbors
•Combine a Sale w/ your Neighbors

�

ann etienne, proprietor
(402) 991-1970      (fax) 991-7444

In celebration of our 
5th Anniversary... 

We’re having a huge  
parking lot sale

during the  DMPA Yard Sale May  16   Saturday 8am - 4pm
www.voilaflowers.com                         4922 Dodge St. 

Blooms & Decor in Dundee
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Expert healthcare
In our neighborhood

The highly skilled team of doctors and
healthcare professionals at Creighton
Medical Associates Dundee Clinic are
ready to serve you in our new, larger
location at 5002 Underwood Avenue
opening August 18.

Our board certified internal medicine
physicians provide care for patients 
age 16 and older. To schedule an
appointment, call (402) 280-1185
between 8:30 a.m. and 5 p.m.

Most insurance plans accepted.

5002 Underwood Avenue • Omaha, Neb. 68132 • (402) 280-1185

Robert J.
Anderson, MD

Laura A.G.
Armas, MD

Michael H.
Davidian, MD

Andjela T.
Drincic, MD

Devin J. 
Fox, MD

James T. 
Frock, MD

Christopher J.
Huerter, MD

Carolyn C.
Manhart, MD

Shaila M.
Shenai, MD 

Midtown Neighborhood  Alliance Report
The Midtown Neighborhood Alliance held its

monthly meeting on April 15th at the Neighborhood

Center.

The MNA website will soon be up and running

and planning has begun for the annual 4th of July fire-

works show at Filed Club. The MNA Board voted to

donate $500 to the Carrie Howard Memorial Scholarship

at Central High School.

The Re-Tree Midtown project has received noti-

fication that the Kiewit Foundation has awarded a $7,000

grant and OPPD has also notified us that they have also

approved our grant application.  We will find out by the

end of the month the amount of the OPPD grant.  In addi-

tion, we should learn about the Mayor’s Grant and the

Mutual of Omaha Grant in the coming weeks. Requests

for bids from nurseries to do the planting will go out May

1st.  The plan is to select a contractor in June with plant-

ing to take place this fall.

Update on Infinite Store (52nd & Leavenworth)

At the start of March, the County Treasurer

offered the Infinite property at a tax lien sale because the

owner had failed to pay any of the property taxes due last

year. The first half of the property taxes due March 31,

2009 was not paid so the owner is yet again delinquent.

You may have noticed people clearing out merchandise

the first week of April. The graffiti still remains on the

north side of the building. Earlier this year, the Liquor

Control Commission ordered the Infinite stores to pay

over $600 to the neighborhood associations (including

Dundee-Memorial Park) to cover court costs we incurred

fighting the liquor license. The owner has ignored this

ruling and the neighborhoods will be filing a claim in

Small Claims Court.

Dave Schinzel

Old House Services Directory 
If you have employed a contractor to work on your old house in the past two years and have been pleased with their

work, please take the time to return the form that was in last months newsletter or go to our website dundee-memori-

alpark.org to get a form. You can recommend more than one contractor, but please use a separate form for each.

Recommendations will only be accepted from Dundee Memorial Park residents. 



PP
ut in the kindest terms,

my dad was thrifty.  As a

kid one of my least

favorite memories is pulling

nails out of old lumber, pound-

ing them straight with a ham-

mer and saving them in old cof-

fee cans.  When my dad was building something one nail

was pretty much as good as the next so he’d grab any old

nail out of one of those coffee cans.

But selecting the right nail—by length, type and

coating--for a particular project can make your old house

project easier and more successful.

Nail sizes are designated by “penny”--the larger the

number the longer the nail.  A 2-penny nail is about one inch

long and a 16-penny nail is about three and one half inches

long.  The penny designation dates back to the 1400s.  In

those times it was how many pennies it would cost to have

a blacksmith make 100 nails of a certain length.  Even

though this pricing system was out of date by 1500, this

archaic sizing system has survived for over 500 years, oddly

enough.

To meet different construction needs, manufactur-

ers have created many different types of nails.  The most

common is, well, the common nail.  Common nails have a

large head and are used for mostly for framing where

appearance is not important.  Box nails also have large heads

but the shafts are more slender.  As the name suggests at one

time they were primarily used in building wooden boxes and

crates.  The slender shafts of box nails make them less like-

ly to split thin wood.  But box nails bend more easily and for

this reason are more suitable for soft woods.

Finish nails (sometimes called brads) have a very

small head and are used when a big nail head would be

unsightly.  The heads of finish nails can be set below the sur-

face with a few hammer taps on a nail set and are used for

trim work, cabinet construction, and similar projects.  For

soft roofing materials like builder’s felt (tar paper) and

asphalt shingles, the large head and short length of a roofing

nail is your best choice.  Drywall nails are like roofing nails

without the galvanized coating, but most drywall installers

now use drywall screws.

Nails are either coated or non-coated.  Coatings

include zinc and adhesives.  Zinc coated nails are a good

choice for exterior applications where the nails will be

exposed to the elements.  Zinc can be applied either with

electrostatic process or hot-dipped.  Hot dipped zinc nails

have a heavier coating, so are the best choice for things like

fences, exterior house trim and so on where your project will

be exposed to a lot of rain.  (Although not really a coating,

but a basic material, stainless steel is being used more and

more.  More expensive than conventional nails, stainless

steel nails won’t rust, stain or streak the lumber in your proj-

ect and make sense for outdoor furniture, flower boxes, and

decks.  Although the big home improvement centers are now

stocking a limited selection of stainless steel nails, you may

have to special order some specific sizes and types.)

Adhesive coatings help keep nails from working loose.

Ring shank (wood siding) and screw shank nails

don’t work loose because their shafts have grooves or

threads.  They are especially good choices for projects sub-

ject to repeated stress like exterior stairs and railings.  But if

you’re using these nails be sure to put them exactly where

you want them.  They are all but impossible to pull them out

once they are driven into place. There are also dozens of

other specialty nails.  

Here are some nailing tips:  To keep from splitting

your wood, either drill a pilot hole or clip the point off the

nail with a pair of side cutters.  A nail point separates the

wood fibers as it’s driven home, but a clipped nail will cut

through the fibers.  To protect a wood surface from an errant

hammer blow lay down a scrap of pegboard and drive your

nail through one of the holes.  You’ll be less likely to smash

your fingers (and use bad words) if you keep your eye on the

nail head not the hammer.  And finally, throw away that cof-

fee can of old nails.  I did.  Forgive me, dad.

Connections

If you have a question, or a subject you’d like addressed in

a future column email me at: dbrowers@cox.net

For an online archive of previous articles go to:

http://www.dundee-memorialpark.org/  

(This column was originally published in June 2003.)
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Specializing in ....
> Additions
> Custom Kitchens/Baths
> Renovations & Restoration
> Remodeling 
> Outdoor Living Environments

For project consulting call 
553-8393

Mark A. Goodrich, owner
mark@mgomaha.com

“Your Design/Build Firm” 
20+ Years Experience 

Neighborhood References Available

All Work Guaranteed
Including Repairs

Specializing in

Slate & Tile  �Chimney Repairs 

Tuck Pointing �Flashing 

Flat - Rubber � Hot Tar 
Torch Weld Systems

Steep�Ashphalt� Slate � Tile

Wood � Asbestos Removal & Repair 

Andy’s Roofing 

Andrew Hultgren
Office   402-556.6916
Cell      402.452.6944

 
   MMake a Moment Delicious   
with a   Personalized Flavor! 

Perfect gifts for all ages: Create a custom frozen 
creation for your ice cream or gelato lover!  

24 hour notice please. Prices start at $14. 
Local & National delivery options. 

 

As always, choose from 16 daily flavors of  
Ice Cream, Gelato & Sorbetto!  

 
New Flavor!   SSuperFood Aronia Berry! 

See our daily menu at eCreamery.com/AboutUs or 934.3888 

 

eCreamery  50th and Underwood Avenue 934.3888



When: Saturday June 6,  9 AM – 2 PM

Where: Brownell Talbot lower East Parking Lot 

Behind the Streetcar Wall

To volunteer, or for questions, call Adam

and Heike Langdon at 561-0586

ITEMS NOT ACCEPTED: 
YARD WASTE OF ANY KIND, PAINT, OIL OR

OTHER HAZARDOUS MATERIAL, CON-

CRETE, STONE, TIRES OR APPLIANCES

The Friend of the Library will be there accepting
monetary donations...

a dollar or two really adds up.

We will have Electronics Recycling.... 
Guaranteed Recycling Xperts (GRX) will be hosting an

Electronics Waste (E-Waste) collection event in conjunc-

tion with Dundee Dumpster Day. 
TV's - $15.00 per TV  Monitors - $8.00 per Monitor

All other Electronics - $5.00 per item

Sony, LG, Zenith, Goldstar, Panasonic, Quasar, Technics, Sharp

and Toshiba products can be recycled at NO CHARGE.

They will accept electronics such as: cell phones, computers,

DVD's, VCR's/stereo equipment, printer/fax, lap-

tops, etc.  Anything with a plug except

refridgerators and air conditioners. If

you have any questions, please

contact Ryan at 402.680.0090.

Quality Workmanship
Guaranteed

�
All Types of Roofing 

Applications 
�

Roof & Chimney RepairsLa Hood
553-2924

Established � 1986

Construction

Roofing Contractors 
Quality Materials & Workmanship
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Neighborhood Clean-Up Day

Don’t Throw Out
Your Electronics....

Recycle Them!

At Clean-Up Day

Friends of the Omaha Public Library

Book Sale 
Friday, June 5th  10 AM to 8 PM

Saturday June 6th  10AM -5:30PM 
Members of FOPL may attend the  preview sale

Thursday, June 4th   6 PM  to 8:30 PM

Swanson Branch Library,  90th & West Dodge

Memberships available at the sale,  starting $15. 

Mini-Book Sales  during regular library hours:

Check out the Book Cart at Sorensen, Florence, Willa

Cather and Washington branches

and “Honors Sales”, lower level at Swanson Branch.



48th & Cass Streets      Closed Sunday & Monday 
Library Info: 444-5274    ww.omahapubliclibrary.org        Tues & Thurs 10 am - 8 pm  Wed, Fri, Sat 10 am- 6 pm    
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Register online for the Summer Reading Program with your

child’s library card at www.omahapubliclibrary.org starting

May 1.  Check out Omaha Public Library books and beginning

June 1, record the items that you’ve read or listened to.  Prizes

include a back pack, a free book, free admission to CoCo Keys,

to an Omaha Royals baseball game and lots of coupons.

Free Children’s Programs
Preschool StorytimeWednesdays @ 10:30  (June 3-July 29)

Stories, songs, and finger plays for ages 2-5

No registration required.

Explore the Arts @ Your Library

Tues @ 1:00 (June 9 –30, July 7,21,28) no class on July 14

Listen to stories, explore the work of great artists and practice

their techniques, make musical instruments, create a puppet

story, and perform a readers theater. For ages 6-12.

Babysitting Clinics Thursday, June 11 or July 9 10:30-4:00

Presented by the Douglas County Extension Office

This class is designed to develop or improve your babysitting

skills. For ages 11 years and up. Please bring a sack lunch and

drink.  Limit 25.  

Wildlife Encounters Friday, June 5 @ 1:00

Learn more about wild animals up close. The program includes

ten different live animals :  birds of prey, a snake, an alligator,

a kinkajou, a serval (wild cat), a tortoise, a fox, a kangaroo and

a skunk.

Rose Theater Friday, June 12 @ 1:00

Fun Tall Tale Heroes: Paul Bunyan, Sally Ann ThunderAnn

Whirlwind Crockett, Pecos Bill & You"

Do you like exaggeration?  Do you like super strong and smart

heroes?  Join us as we act out great tall tales like riding a

cyclone, lifting cows, wrestling bears, and eating 10,000 flap-

jacks.  You'll act out the famous tall tale heroes and heroines

and meet some new tall tale heroes.  We'll even create our own

tall tales about ourselves.  Limit 30.  Grades 2-6  

Jeff Quinn’s Magic and Fun Friday, June 19 @ 1:00

Enjoy the magic of Jeff Quinn. A longtime favorite, this magic

man is back again for “Be Creative @ Your Library”! A must-

see-what’s-up-his-sleeve adventure. No registration required.

Mad Science Friday, June 26 @ 10:15-11:00

High energy program with Supersized” experiments with many

relating to art and music.  There will also be at least one “guest

appearance” by a famous scientist of the past..  No registration

required.

Hands on Herps Friday, July 17 @ 1:00

Snakes, snakes and more snakes.  Presented by the Douglas

County Extension office. 

Get Creative with Music @ Your Library Fri, July 24 @

1:00 New Horizons, a five piece clarinet ensemble with the US

Air Force Heartland of America Band, will perform live music.

LEGO Building @ the Library Friday, July 31 @ 10-2

Design and create your own work of art using LEGO bricks.

Prizes will be awarded for three different grade levels: K-3, 4-

6, 7-8.  No model kits may be used only LEGO bricks and your

imagination.  Call Kay Scarpello for more information.  

Free Teen Programs
June 4 (THUR) 1-2pm Decorate Flip-Flops Summer is here

and it’s time to break out the flip-flops!  Come to the library and

decorate your very own pair. Limited to 15.

June 11 (THUR) 2-3:30pm Found Sounds Musical instru-

ments come from other people’s creativity, but in this program

you will learn how you can find sound almost anywhere.  Be

sure to bring something with you that you think will make an

interesting sound. Limited to 20.

June 18 (THUR) 1-2 pm Sidewalk Chalk Graffiti Art Contest

Come to the library and participate in our first ever Sidewalk

Chalk Graffiti Art Contest.  1st 7 2nd place will win a prize!

June 25 (THUR) 1-2 pm Make a Balloon Animal Learn how

to create different balloon animals, hats and swords. Limited to

25-30.

June 26 (FRI)10:15-11 am Mad Science Meet a famous scien-

tist from past while doing super-sized scientific experiments!

Quality of community matters

DMPA
Sorensen Library – Center Committee

Volunteers needed to accept donations for
the Library Center

Spring Clean-up Day  June 6

To sign up for one hour shifts contact
Kay Bashus   553-5203

* * * *

Book donations welcome for the annual
Dundee Day Book Sale.

Books may be delivered to the Dundee Bank
beginning August 24th

(Please do not deliver to the library
as there is no storage space).



Dundee-Memorial Park Association     Membership Form 
Name (s) ______________________________________

Address: _________________________________________   Zipcode ___________

Phone _______________________     E-mail: _____________________________

Multiple year membership discounts : Family  2 year - $20,  Senior 2 year -$10, Business  2 yr $30

Send form (Photo copy acceptable) and checks to

Eli McNichols 5017 1/2 Cass St,  Omaha, NE 68132 

(Please DO NOT send to p.o. box.) 

Advertising Rates: $8 for three lines plus $2 for each addi-

tional line. $14 for a three line ad run for two consecutive

months. 25 characters per line, count all spaces & punctuation.

Submissions will be edited to fit contracted space. Send check

to Shurson Publishing, P.O. Box 31485, 68131. 

Call 551-6787. 

Denny’s Handyman Service

Carpet Restretch & Repair

Painting & Home Repairs 

397-4223 Area References 

DUNDEE CLASSIFIED /WANT ADS 

Annual 

Membership

Dues: 

Family $12

Senior $6

Business $20

Multiple year 

discounts available

____  I would like to learn about volunteer opportunities

Reserve this spot 

for next month

For pennies per household.

Call  551-6787

MARY DUNBAR
Multi-Million Dollar Club

Residential Buyers & Sellers
Call 556-9388 or 498-8300

PLEASE CHECK YOUR
MAILING LABEL

Please renew before your membership lapses.
Multi-year memberships are available. 

VineyardPainters.com

Preparation Spells 

A Pro Painter

Dundee Resident 

References Available

402.208.9127

Yes, you may list my name in the newsletter as a   ____new member ____ renewal.

WE WELCOME 
THESE NEW MEMBERS

Roger & Linda Bray
Michael & Karen Cohen
Sam & Erica Haberman
Ted & Tracy Bridges
Victoria Baker

NEED YARDWORK DONE?

We do mowing, garden

clean-up,planting, garden

design and more!  Call Jesse

today at 547-9340.

Dundee Community Garden 
We’re making progress on turning the dream of a

community garden in Dundee into a reality!  By the time you

are reading this, we hope to have signed a contract to use the

site at 4902 Underwood.  Come to our next meeting to add your

ideas and join the gardening community.  We will have plenty

of opportunities for volunteers to help with working on the site,

and neighbors, individuals and families will be able to sign up

for their own garden plot. This will be a great way to get more

fresh fruits and vegetables into your home this summer!   Our

next meeting is Monday, May 11th, 6pm at Dundee

Presbyterian Church, 5312 Underwood Ave, in the church

basement (before the Dundee Memorial Association meeting). 

If you are interested but unable to attend our May 11 meeting,

contact Sharon Conlon at 558-6598, or Mary Green at 556-

1830.



The UPS Store
Beverly Hills Plaza

7914 W. Dodge Rd.    397-0100

Your Pack and Ship Experts

Plus : Packing & Moving Supplies, 

Mailbox, Fax and Freight Service 

Jack Kubat, Owner since 1991. Dundee resident.

SM

Shurson Publishing
P.O. Box 31485
Omaha, NE 68131

To avoid delay... Please send all membership renewals to address on membership form, on the other side of this
page.     Please. DO NOT send membership forms to P. O. Box 
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“The Ahlvers Group” 
Jerry & Hedy Ahlvers 677-3020    Raquel 301-7653

“ Working Together For You” 
Email:   raquel.ahlvers@cbshome.com    

Email:   jha@realtor.com
Web:  jerryhedyahlvers.cbshome.com  

Web:  raquelahlvers.cbshome.com 

+ =

A Priceless Combination 
“Working Together for You” 

Living in Dundee, raising our families, being
active in the community and years of Real Estate
Experience are are just some of the reasons we are
the best qualified REALTORS and the best
choice for all your real estate needs. 

Please Patronize 
Our Advertisers 

Whenever Possible... 

Their Support Makes This
Newsletter Possible. 


